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Beeford CE (VC) Primary School

‘All known, all cared for, all contributing’.

Issue 82







8th September 2017
Dear Parents/Carers
Welcome back everyone to the new school year 2017/18.  What exciting times here at Beeford with our new mobile, intervention room and office space. There a few small jobs to complete but I will let you know when we are ready for you to come and take a look.

The Upper Juniors are now housed in the mobile classroom, the Infants are now in the middle classroom and the old Infant classroom will become our new hall space.

In an increasingly electronic world I have decided to reduce the amount of newsletters I write with one at the beginning of each half term. A lot of information in the newsletter is duplicated on the website and the app and there are lots more photos and information available on these too. If you haven’t already got the App it is available on both the apple and android App store. You simply need to search the school name to download. The icon is our school logo. 

A reminder that our website address is http://www.beefordprimary.org.uk
Please note the diary dates at the end of this newsletter as we have a very busy term ahead.

Beginning of the School Day

A reminder that the gates will open at 8.45am and a member of staff will be in the playground from 8.55am. Can we ask that you please do not send your child any earlier than this unless they are accessing an intervention (letters about this to follow shortly).

If you wish to access the School Office after dropping you child off in the playground please can you do this from the front of school and not through the main building as this is contrary to our safeguarding policies.

If you wish to speak to a Teacher before the beginning of the school day please come to the school office.
If on a rare occasion you are late to school and the side gate is locked please can you bring your child to the school office where school staff will ensure your child gets to their classroom safely.

If you have a child in the FSU please note the letter already sent home by Miss Huitson.
Term overview

Attached is the curriculum overview for your child’s year group if you have any resources or expertise that you can share with your child’s class please let us know.
Breakfast Club
Our Breakfast club continues to run from 7.45am each morning at the cost of £2.50 per session. The club is available without booking for our FS2 children to Year 6. If you have a FS1 child who needs a place please book in advance at the office.  The club is run by Mrs Timmis on a Mon / Tue and Miss Bates Wed / Thur / Fri. Thank you
Kids Club

Kids club with Rev James continues to run during the Autumn term. The first half term dates are:

13th September

27th September

11th October

25th October
For more details please ask in the office
Parents Evening
Parents evening this year will take place on Wed 27th September 3.45 – 7.00pm. Letter to book appointments will follow shortly.

School Clubs
Please see attached our school clubs which will begin on Mon 18th Sept (except for Goal Sports Football which has already started – please note that Goal Sports is now on a MONDAY AFTER SCHOOL). Please look out for individual letters in book bags. Clubs are suitable for children from F2 upwards unless it says KS2 when it is for Year 3 upwards.
Can I draw to your attention that Football club is delivered by Goal Sports and not by school staff. In the first instance any questions about this club should be directed to the coaches, but please let us know if you need any further clarification. Thank you
FOBS

We are always grateful to our Friends of Beeford School for the events and activities that they organise during the school year as well as the money that they raise to support the children within the school. If you want to know more about FOBS and how you can help our school the AGM will be held on Wed 13th Sept at 7.00pm in school. I do hope you can join us.

Harvest Festival
Please note that our Harvest Festival will take place at St. Leonards on Thurs 5th Oct at 10.00. All are welcome. This year we are asking for donations to a food hamper. We then hope to raffle the hamper with donations raised for ‘Jacob’s Well’.

Training Day

Please note that there is a Teacher training day on Fri 27th October so school will not be open to the children on that day.
School Meals

A reminder that children in FS2 / Year 1/ Year 2 are entitled to Universal Free School Meals. School receives additional funding based on the number of children who take up a hot lunch so please check out the menu.

For paid school lunches the cost is now £2.30.
Healthy School Status
At present we are working towards our ‘Healthy Schools Status’  to recognise that a healthy school is one that successfully helps pupils to do their best and to build on their achievements. Some of our achievements towards this include:

· Increasing the children’s knowledge and understanding of the importance of water in their diet through the provision of water bottles to all pupils and a water cooler in the school hall.
· Providing children with more choices as to how they use their playtime by the development of the school grounds, outdoor equipment and ‘play leader’ training. 
· Supporting the LA’s ‘Fruit for School’s’ initiative by encouraging FSU and KS1 children to eat one portion every day at break.

· Cooking club up and running in school throughout the year using produce from our school gardens when possible. 

In order to continue to meet the criteria for Healthy Schools Status we would really appreciate your support with packed lunches in school. We recommend that packed lunches do not contain fizzy drinks, chocolate bars and sweets (including lollies, hard-boiled and chocolates). Chocolate biscuits can be provided e.g. Twix, Penguin and Chocolate Fingers. This is also inline with Local Authority guidance. Thank you
Mrs Wilson 
(Healthy Schools Coordinator)
Nut Allergies
Please can I remind you that we do have a child in a school with a nut allergy. Please can you refrain from putting any nut products in your child’s lunch boxes. Thank you
 Sumdog / Bug Club

A reminder that as a school we subscribe to Sumdog and Bug Club online. The children are also able to access these at home. Please check home school books for login details.

Charities

After much thought this year we have decided to streamline our support of charities in school. Rather than having class charities we have decided to support one charity throughout the school for this academic year. This year the charity chosen is, ‘Jacob’s Well’. 
Jacob’s Well is a locally based charity started by a Beverley GP in 1984. The charity has shops run by volunteers in Bridlington, Beverley, Filey and Withernsea. Any money raised is used to support projects in over 30 countries, including Afghanistan, Romania, Ghana, Burkina Faso, Pakistan, Philippines and Kenya. From their offices and large warehouse in Beverley Jacobs Well are aiming to the change the world ‘one life at a time’ by supplying
· Medical aid and Agricultural equipment  and projects

· Educational supplies and projects

· Tools and building supplies

· Emergency disaster relief

· Small business start-up schemes

· Sponsoring children in the third world

· Volunteers willing to go abroad and make a difference

Medical Directors, Dr Margaret and Alistair Robertson, visited the Upper Juniors last Summer term to tell us about the work they are doing and we were able to give money we had raised in our ‘Readathon’ to them which has been used to help a school in Kenya which had no sanitation - the children there have since written letters to us and we will be keeping contact with them.

We feel that involvement with them will lead to increased understanding of life in another country, empathy for others and how we can make a difference. We will of course still be supporting national causes in school eg. Children in Need but will be mindful of financial pressures at certain times of the year. Thank you for your support with this.

Home School Agreement and Packed lunches

Please find attached an updated home school agreement which reflects our commitment to Healthy eating. Please could you return to school by 22nd Sept.
Macmillan Coffee Morning

On Friday 29th September we will be holding a coffee afternoon from 3.00pm for Parents and Friends in the school hall. Donations of cakes would be greatly appreciated. Please join us if you can.

Our children will have the opportunity to buy an iced bun during the day for a donation. If your child has any allergies please let us know. There will also be a Teddy Bear raffle with half of the profits going to Macmillan and half towards school fund. If you have any teddy bears in good condition that you would like to donate please hand them in at the Office. A big thank you to Mr Bell, Miss Webster, Mrs Young and the Infants for organising the event.
Diary Dates
	September
	

	Wed 13th 
	Swimming for Lower Juniors begins

	Mon 18th
	School clubs start

	Wed 20th 
	Governing Body meeting

	Wed 27th
	Parents Evening 3.30pm – 7.00pm

	Fri 29th
	Macmillan Coffee afternoon

	October
	

	Thur 5th 
	Harvest Festival 10.00 at St. Leonards Church

	Tue 10th 
	Play Leader training for Year 5 / 6

	Thur 26th 
	Flu vaccines YR/1/2/3/4

Break-up for Half-term

	Fri 27th 
	Training Day

	November
	

	Mon 6th 
	Children return to school

	Mon 13th 
	Anti-Bullying Week

	Fri 17th  
	Children in Need

	Wed 22nd   
	Last swimming

	December
	

	Fri 1st
	Christmas Post Box in school

	Tue 12th
	Christmas Play involving FS2 / KS1 and Year 3 / 4

2.00 in the Community Centre

	Wed 13th
	Christmas Play involving FS2 / KS1 and Year 3 / 4

5.30 in the Community Centre

	Fri 15th
	Nativity led by Year 5 / 6 and FS1 at St. Leonards Church 10.00am

	Tue 19th
	Pantomime Trip 

	Fri 22nd 
	School Party 1.30 – 3.30
Break-up


	Term Dates

	Autumn Term 2017
Training Day         Mon 4th September
Term Begins         Tue 5th September
Training Day            Fri 27th October
Half-term           30th Oct – 3rd Nov
Term ends           Fri 22nd Dec
Spring Term 2018

Training Day       Mon 8th January
Term Begins            Tue 9th January

Half Term               12th – 16th February

Term Ends              Fri 23rd March

Summer Term 2018
Term Begins              Mon 9th April

May Day                    Mon 7th May
Training Day        Fri 25th May
Half Term                 28th May – 1st June

Term Ends                 Fri 20th July
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